

Sallyann Briley

From: Craig Ginn [REDACTED]
Sent: 29 June 2023 17:01
To: Conservation
Cc: Andrea Barden
Subject: Phillipines Shaw historic wall repairs

Dear Rebecca, further to our inspection and estimate of the required works to the historic wall at the above property we have considered the possibility of further damage or collapse of the wall. With this in mind we feel that due to erosion or washing out of the binding mortar infill it was evident that a further heavy period of rain could cause this to further the possibility of collapse which would extend the works further or cause damage to the ground or persons if they were in the location.

We initially felt that the wall was intact enough to await processes taking place but upon inspection of the rear we noticed some larger stones were only balanced in place and that a large void is now evident internally. So with this in mind we have requested agreement swiftly to allow us to attend site to start works on the removal Of loose section and then rebuilding. As this is a Lime mortar built structure we will need quite a bit of drying time during construction and wish to carry out works asap before weather conditions prevent the completion.

Hopefully this is as required and look forward to receiving further authority to continue.

Kindest regards

Craig